
   
 
 
 
 
 
      
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: April 7, 2021 
 
Incident:    Officer Involved Shooting     

Location:  Highway 84/Ardenwood 

Date/Time of Incident:   March 24, 2021 at 2:48 p.m. 

Report Number: 210324024 

 
On Wednesday, March 24, 2021, a Fremont police officer was involved in an officer involved 
shooting in the area of State Route Highway 84 and Ardenwood Blvd.  The officer involved 
shooting took place within the jurisdiction of the California Highway Patrol.  The California Highway 
Patrol Golden Gate Division and Alameda County District Attorney are investigating this incident. 
 In alignment with the Fremont Police Department’s transparency protocol, and with coordination 
from the investigating agencies this update provides the name of our involved officer and the name 
of the suspect.   
  
Fremont Police Officer: 
Officer Brian Burch, six years of service with the Fremont Police Department, currently assigned to 
the Traffic Unit 
 
Suspect: 
Joshua James Gloria, 34-year-old, Oakland resident 
 
All updates to this investigation can be found online at https://www.fremontpolice.gov/about-
us/transparency-portal 
 
Anyone with information about this incident is asked to please call the California Highway Patrol 
Investigative Tip line at 707-917-4491. 
 
CONTACT:   
Interim Chief Communications Officer Geneva Bosques  
City of Fremont 
510‐790‐6957  
Gbosques@fremont.gov  
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